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ROLL CALL 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

COMMUNICATIONS 

From: Amy Girard, Purchasing Manager 
Re: Software Maintenance-Mimecast in the amount of $42,500 funded from 54407 Software 

Maintenance/General Fund 
 
From: Amy Girard, Purchasing Manager 
Re: Replacement vehicles in the amount of $57,000 funded from 81500 Vehicles/CERF 
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GENERAL DISCUSSION 
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City of Nashua 
Purchasing Department 

Administrative Services Division 
229 Main Street - Nashua, NH  03060 

(603) 589-3330 
Fax (603) 594-3233 

 

 
 
 
 
April 12, 2023 
Memo # 23-411 
TO:  Mayor Donchess 
  Finance Committee 
 
SUBJECT: Replacement vehicles in the amount of $57,000  funded from 81500 Vehicles/CERF 

Item:   Two Ford Escapes model year 2022 
Value:   $57,000 (28,500 each)  

 Vendor:  Ford of Londonderry 
Department:  173 Environmental Health 
Source Fund: 81500 Vehicles/ CERF 
 

Ordinance: Pursuant to § 5-78 Major purchases (greater than $25,000) A.  All supplies and 
contractual services, except as otherwise provided herein, when the estimated cost thereof shall exceed 
$25,000 shall be purchased by formal, written contract from the lowest responsible bidder, after due 
notice inviting bids. 
 
IFB0170-030723 was issued on 2/13/2023 and the following proposals/bids were received: 
 

Vendor Location Amount 

Ford of Londonderry Londonderry, NH $57,000 

 

Division of Public Health and Community Services: Environmental Health, and the Purchasing Department 
respectfully request your approval of this contract. 

 

Regards, 

 
Amy Girard 
Purchasing Manager 
 
Cc: B Bagley 

J Graziano 
T Cummings 

 
Please see attached communications from Heidi Peek-Kukulka, Health Officer, dated April 10, 2023 for 
project specific details related to this purchase.  Below please find a summary of the purchase approval 
request: 
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Division of Public Health and Community Services  

Environmental Health Department 

 

Heidi Peek-Kukulka, Health Officer 

Date: 10 April 2023 
 
To: James Donchess, Mayor; Amy Girard, Purchasing Manager 
 
From: 
 
RE: Replacement of Two EH Vehicles 
 
The Environmental Health Department is requesting approval to purchase two replacement 
vehicles; one to replace a vehicle that was totaled in a car accident on October 24, 2022, and 
another that is on the FY23 CERF budget schedule for replacement this year.  The 
Environmental Health Department uses the vehicles on a daily basis to conduct inspections, site 
visits and to respond to complaints.   
 
IFB017-030723 was submitted on March 7th for two Ford Escapes.  Only one bid was received 
from Ford of Londonderry for $28,500 each.   
 
The Environmental Health Department requests approval to purchase two Ford Escapes from 
Ford of Londonderry at a total cost of $57,000.  Funding is available in CERF. 
 
 
 
 
 
CC:  Bobbie D. Bagley, Division Director 
 Janet Graziano, Senior Finance Manager 
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